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· In anticipation of the Governor’s FY12 budget announcement the last week of January, we’ve asked you to join us today so we can brief you on systems reform proposals impacting shelter and housing resources.
· Our goal today is to present the concepts, and get your initial reaction and feedback as we work to finalize our proposal. 
· These build upon the successes we’ve seen since the release of the Homeless Commission report in 2008.

· The 10 Regional Networks to End Homelessness facilitated a significant shift in the way we do business. They tested innovative approaches to prevention, diversion, and rehousing, and helped us all advance our practices. They have helped to make our system more transparent and more accountable, and have shown us that flexibility and coordination can improve the way we serve at risk and homeless families. 
· Hundreds of stakeholders came together in every region of this state to promote the very best in policy and practice, and have provided a feedback loop to the Administration about what works, what doesn’t, and why. Network members have reported consistently that the coordination has greatly improved their ability to match community resources to families’ needs. These regional approaches must continue.
· Through the ICHH efforts, along with significant DHCD and HPRP initiatives, we have seen an evolution from a focus on shelter to a focus on housing - just as the Commission outlined. We have completed the demonstration period of the plan, and now we must move into the systems redesign and implementation phases in order to fully realize our goals. 
· The Administration is now continuing its comprehensive initiative to reform our emergency shelter and housing systems for families.
· ICHH, DHCD, and EOHHS have been working closely to develop these proposals and will continue to work together to ensure the most effective mix of resources are brought to bear on our efforts to help parents and children achieve stability.
· While this is our first opportunity to present our proposals broadly, the ICHH and DHCD will facilitate a public engagement process over the coming months to develop regulations, processes, and guidelines for implementation. We will look to you to inform that process, and we also look forward to working closely with the legislature to ensure we meet our goals.
· As one part of this, the ICHH will be launching an Advisory Board to seek regular input into the direction, priorities, and implementation of policies and programming.
· The role of the ICHH moving forward will be to continue making advancements in coordination among state agencies, as well as with all our community based partners. The focus most recently has been on the family shelter system, and we expect to continue working to support the development of strong stabilization strategies that keep families housed. We also have maintained our priorities in ending homelessness among veterans, survivors of domestic violence, and those exiting institutional facilities, and look forward to working with many of you on those fronts as well.

· We've been on a path to reform with each of you for some time and the fiscal environment has intensified that process. We believe we are faced with an opportunity now that is in line with nationally recognized best practices that allow families to receive help without having to wait first in shelter.
